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To:  Chief Deputy of Corrections Kevin Stuart 
 
From:  Lieutenant Abigail Belangeri 
 
Date:  May 11, 2023 
 
Subject: Notice of delay in scheduled audit 
 
 
Chief Stuart, 
 
This memo serves as notice to the public to support the reason for delay in obtaining our PREA audit due in mid 
2020.  As you know 2020 was an unprecedented year in which COVID-19 ravaged our community and the 
world.  The presentation of COVID-19 and subsequent operational modifications required our focus to shift 
from typical day to day to emergency response efforts.  As the COVID crisis was navigated, our audit was 
delayed and unable to be tended to until 2023.  Although the audit was delayed, we have continued to maintain 
a focus on PREA compliance and maintaining PREA standards despite the inability to conduct an audit.  Our  
audit is now in process and we will continue to prioritize PREA compliance and certificatoin going forward. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Lt. Abigail Belangeri 
 
 


